
 

 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners 
 

Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments on Proposed Regulations 
 

The Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners (Board), located at 9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521, 

(775) 688-2559, is proposing a regulation pertaining to Chapter 630 of the Nevada Administrative Code (NAC). 

The public workshop has been set for 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, September 12, 2024, at the Board’s Las Vegas 

office located at 325 E. Warm Springs Road, Suite 225, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119, and video conferenced to 

the Board’s Reno office located at 9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521.  The purpose of this workshop is 

to solicit comments from interested persons on the following general topics that may be addressed in the 

proposed regulations: 

 

 R117-24 Authorizing by new provision, with certain exceptions, certain custodians of health care 

records electronically; prohibiting by new provision, with certain exceptions, a physician 

assistant from performing cosmetic surgeries without the direct supervision of a 

physician; amending NAC 630.155 and NAC 630.357 to authorize, with certain 

exceptions, the holder of a license to practice medicine or a license to practice as a 

physician assistant to receive additional credit for continuing education courses 

completed in certain specified areas; amending NAC 630.290, NAC 630.505, 

NAC 630.513, NAC 630.700, NAC 630.715, and Section 4 of LCB File No. R069-23 to 

revise the required contents of an application for a license as a physician assistant, 

practitioner of respiratory care, perfusionist, or anesthesiologist assistant; amending NAC 

630.410 to say that the Board will send a copy of the order imposing discipline of a 

physician assistant to each supervising physician of the physician assistant; amending 

NAC 630.465 to make it clearer;  amending Section 2 of LCB File No. R177-22 to 

clarify that a Board licensee must have a license that is in good standing in this State 

prior to supervising an advanced esthetician pursuant to the provisions in NRS Chapter 

644A; repealing NAC 630.390 and NAC 630.545 because they are duplicative 

provisions; and providing other matters properly relating thereto. 

 

A copy of all materials relating to the proposed regulations may be obtained at the workshop or by contacting 

the Board at 9600 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89521, and by telephone at (775) 688-2559.  A reasonable fee 

for copying may be charged. 

 

This Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments on the Proposed Regulations has been sent to all persons on the 

agency’s mailing list for administrative regulations and posted at the following locations: 

 

State Library, Archives and Public Records - Carson City, NV 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners - Reno, NV 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners - Las Vegas, NV 

Nevada State Board of Medical Examiners Website - https://medboard.nv.gov/ 

https://medboard.nv.gov/

